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The mission of Temple Beth David is to provide an environment where the concepts of community prayer, education, and 
service to the greater Jewish community are provided within the context of Conservative Judaism. We pride ourselves on 
being a friendly, participatory, egalitarian community, welcoming all to be a part of our synagogue family. 

January 2011 

January Schedule 
Shabbat Evening: 7:30 p.m. 

The next TBD Service  at the JCC 
will be on Friday, January 28 at 

6pm in the Senior Lounge.  

 Shabbat Morning: 9:00 a.m. 

  Sunday Minyan: 9:30 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember to contact the 
Temple Office if you are considering 

scheduling any kind of event at 
Temple.  This will help keep 
everyone informed and avoid 

scheduling conflicts.   
We are handicapped accessible and 

equipped with a hearing loop. 
 

What do we stand for?  Why do we 
struggle so hard to continue our 
independent existence and to preserve 
our unique identity?  What is the heart 
and soul of Temple Beth David? 
 
Each one of us may answer these 
questions in a different way, 
emphasizing different aspects of 
synagogue life and prioritizing different 
values.  Even so, are there points of 
connection where our worlds overlap?  
I think there are. 
 
I believe that we are about meaningful 
prayer, engaged learning, and 
community.  These heart-felt beliefs 
permeate every service, every event, 
and every learning experience at 
Temple Beth David.  And they did not 
originate with any one person.  They 
emerged from the hands that built our 
Temple building, the people who took 
out second mortgages on their homes 
so they could have a synagogue, the 
time and energy of so many 
volunteers, and the voices of the 
parents and children who come to our 
services and learn in our Religious 
School. 
 
Meaningful Prayer:  Our Temple Beth 
David community is a house of prayer 
and a nurturing place that encourages 
mitzvot to flourish.  Temple Beth David 
is the place where we address the 
spiritual strivings of our members 
every Shabbat.  Although we preserve 
the traditions of our past, we also seek 
a higher purpose and meaning in life 

through the meditations of our minds, 
the prayers of our hearts, and the work 
of our hands. 
 
Engaged Learning:  Although we did 
not name ourselves the “People of the 
Book” (this term was coined by Islam, 
and adopted by medieval Jews), we all 
study and express our own “Torah” -- 
our own sparks of learning.  In this 
context, “Torah” means all of Jewish 
learning, not just the Chumash (the 
Five Books of Moses).  Study of and 
familiarity with our sacred tradition is 
the starting point for an engaged 
Jewish identity.  Whether we learn 
through our chavurot, animated 
discussions at shul, or attending 
classes, it is incumbent upon all of us 
to make the traditions of our people 
come alive with a pressing relevance.  
Torah, while it is our unique, sacred 
inheritance, bears a message for all of 
humanity.  Thus, our tradition of living 
torah informs both our particular 
identity and our shared humanity. 
 
Community:  Community includes our 
Temple Beth David members, the 
modern state of Israel and the entire 
people of Israel.  A contemporary 
Jewish identity that does not serve its 
members’ spiritual needs, relate to the 
State of Israel, and include world 
Jewry is somehow incomplete.  To be 
Jewish means to understand our 
personal destiny as part of the 
historical Jewish narrative and the 
world-wide circle of concern. 
 

Meaningful Prayer, Engaged  

Learning, and Community 

….continued on page 3 
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News from the President 
Martin Presberg, President  martin.presberg@tbdrochester.org   585-794-3509  

Temple Office Hours                                                 

for  January 
 

Open Sunday mornings 

Jan. 2nd and Jan. 23rd 

9am - Noon and 

 1:00-5:00 pm 
 

 

Note: Volunteer Phone Coverage 

Sunday Mornings Jan. 9 & 16 
 

 

Monday - Friday 9:30am - 2:30pm 

Tuesday afternoons 4:00pm to 6:00pm 
 
 

 

Office Closed in January 

on the  following days:  

Jan. 9
th

, 16
th

,  17
th

, 30
th

 

A new year is a great time to volunteer, 
and Temple provides numerous 
opportunities for you to put your skills 
and interests to benefit the entire 
community. One of the easiest and 
most productive ways to help is to work 
Bingo one or more nights a month. 
Bingo remains one of our most critical 
fund raisers and our ability to make 
money is directly dependent on the 
availability of staff. I encourage 
everyone to give Bingo a try. It is more 
fun than you think.  
 

Regular Bingo may not be for everyone. 
Perhaps you would like to spend some 
time chatting with friends and learning a 
new recipe while helping with baking or 
a Holiday dinner. There are regular 
opportunities to work in the kitchen, and 
if you are not feeling confident in your 
cooking abilities, there is plenty of clean
-up too!  

Maybe you have some ideas about 
services. Ritual committee would 
welcome additional members to assist 
with holiday planning or think about new 
ways to increase attendance at 
services. Perhaps you have wonderful 
memories of your Jewish education and 
want to provide similar opportunities for 
our youth. Or you remember problems 
and want to help our school get even 
better. The Education committee can 
benefit from your ideas.  
 

Do you think our congregation could do 
more in the areas of Tikkun Olam or 
Social Action? Events happen once a 
month, but attendance can be 
improved, and fresh ideas are needed 
to keep things going. 
 
Do you feel that our Youth Programs 
should be a priority? Our Kadima 
program is strong this year, but we can 

use help recruiting a leader for USY. 
Do you have thoughts on improving our 
web site? Temple technology has 
moved forward significantly, but there is 
plenty more to do.  
 

Do you want to learn about Temple 
promotion on Facebook? We have a 
page, but social networking can involve 
much more than event announcements. 
 
The list goes on and on. Sometimes the 
biggest challenge is to find the fit 
between what you want to do and what 
the Temple needs. Fortunately it's pretty 
easy to get things started. Please 
contact me by phone or by email. We'll 
talk about what you like, and we'll 
brainstorm what can be made better. 
We need your help, and I am confident 
you  will be glad to find a way to match 
your interests with temple needs. Let’s 
talk. 

page 2 
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Sisterhood News 
Debbie Steinfeld, Jackie Kaufman – Co-Presidents 

Rabbi’s Desk, con’t. 
Rabbi Aviva Berg  rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com  730-5179  

...con’t. from page 1 

There is much more to say and so 
very much more to do.  Beginning on 
January 5th, I will begin teaching a 
monthly, mid-week Lunch and Learn 
class at Temple Beth David, where we 
will explore Jewish learning in its most 
inclusive sense.  Throughout the year, 
we will also continue our monthly ex-
ploration of Jewish cultures across 
time and geography. On the fifth Shab-

bat in January which is January 29th, 
we will explore the spiritual and mysti-
cal milieu of Kabbalistic Sfat.  And this 
year I am very much looking forward to 
reinvigorating a learners’ minyan to 
engage as many of our voices as pos-
sible in prayer. 
 
Our Jewish mystical tradition teaches 
that “God, Torah and Israel are one.”  
When we join together to pray, study 

or engage in community activity, we 
invite God into our midst by seeking a 
higher truth and deeper meaning.  
That is what motivates and defines us.  
That is the essence and the commen-
tary of our lives. That is who we are. 
 
B’virkat Shalom 
 
 
Rabbi Aviva Berg 

A Great Party happened here!! Thanks 
to everyone who celebrated the 7th 
night of Chanukah at TBD. We tried 
something different this year by having 
the dinner right after Hebrew School. 
What a convenience for families on the 
go, who could celebrate this night by 
relaxing and not worrying about 
dinner, while the kids had some extra 
time to hang out with friends. Rabbi 
Berg also challenged the children with 
a creative game of Chanukah 
Jeopardy. Thank you to those who 
helped with the baking, decorations 

and setting the tables. We couldn’t 
have done it without you. 
 
Plan to attend the upcoming 
Programs: 

• January 9, Sunday starting at 

10:15 am – Mah Jong Mania and 
brunch: Learn to play, teach someone 
to play, or just hang out and kibbitz. If 
you have a mah jong set please bring 
it. Plan to order your 2011 Mah Jong 
cards during this program. We will 
have the sign up sheets, so all TBD 
Members can order their cards 

together. If you would like to attend, 
but need transportation, please 
contact Karen Zivan: 385-8668. We 
look forward to seeing you. 
 

•    Look for news about 
hamentaschen for Purim and flowers 
for Passover. Please share any 
programming ideas you have with us. 
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NEED-BASED SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE 
 

The Foundation for the Jewish Community of the Jewish Federation has a limited 

amount of funds available for need-based scholarships only.  These scholarships are 

available to Jewish students, having a permanent Rochester address, who are study-

ing Jewish content for high school and college credit, and for Jewish teens who par-

ticipate in an accredited summer, semester, or year long,  

Israel experience program. 
 

APPLICATION DEADLINE:  March 25, 2011 

 

For more information or an application contact  

Josh Boress, Coordinator of Teen Ed. and Israel Trips 461-0490 or 

jboress@jewishrochester.org 



Page  Temple Beth David Bulletin 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE…. 

SATURDAY, MARCH 19 

8:00 P.M. IN  SOCIAL HALL  
TO FOLLOW THE READING OF THE MEGILLAH 

MORE DETAILS TO COME…. 
Sponsored by TBD Men’s Club 

PU
RI
M 

CO
ST
UM

E B
AL
L 

Family Service for school aged children 
will meet the first Shabbat of the month at 
10:30 in the small sanctuary. Children and 
parents can become familiar with the 
basics of the Shabbat morning service, 
talk about Torah and hear related 
stories.  We look forward to seeing your 
family there. 
 

If you have any questions, please call 
Nancy Kraus at 385-3696.  

 
 

Family Service Schedule  
       
   Jan. 15  3rd/4th/5th grade service  
   Feb. 5    5th/6th/7th grade service  
   March 5   
   April 2  
   May 7  

Don’t Miss Family Services at Temple Beth David  

Sponsored Kiddushes and Cholents 

• Sponsored Kiddush Luncheon Dec. 11               
In Honor of Matthew Molis’s Bar Mitzvah by 
his father, Jay Molis. 

 
• Sponsored Kiddush Luncheon Dec. 18th 
Honoring our exploration of the Jews of 
Spain by Temple and an anonymous donor, we 
suspect to be of Spanish descent.   

 
 

• Sponsored Kiddush Jan. 15th Honoring our 
exploration of the Jews of Sfat by Temple and 
an anonymous donor. 

 
• Sponsored Kiddush Jan. 22 In Appreciation of 
all the BOT members, both former and 
current. 

 
Sponsor a Kiddush or Cholent Today! Call the 

Temple office for available dates. 
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This year’s Soldiers Hanukkah Project 
was a tremendous success.  Jewish 
soldiers serving our country in Afghani-
stan, Iraq and around the world cele-
brated the holiday with the help of 
cards and care packages from Jewish 
Community in Rochester. For the third 
year, Temple Beth David has coordi-
nated the project which collected Ha-
nukkah cards, decorations, baked 
goods and other items. 

 
 Over 500 handmade cards were cre-
ated by students at the Temple Beth 
David, B’rith Kodesh, Sinai, Beth El 
schools; Derech Ha Torah, Etz Chaim 
and Hillel Community Day Schools and 
the Ora Academy. In addition, Temple 
Beth David members and the families 
of the students of the other schools 
baked cookies and cakes for the care 
packages. 
In total 35 Hanukkah care packages 
were sent to Rabbi/ Chaplains and lay 
leaders serving Jewish service mem-
bers as well as individual soldiers lo-
cated in remote bases. Each package 
contained:  Hanukkah baked goods, 
dreidles, chocolate gelt, decorations 
(including cups, plates and napkins), 
challah, grape juice and dozens of the 
children’s cards. Menorahs and can-
dles were sent to soldiers that re-

quested them. Along with the care 
packages, more than a hundred Jew-
ish soldiers received Hanukkah cards 
made by the children from Rochester. 

  
The Hanukkah project is the latest in a 
year-round effort by Temple Beth 
David to serve Jewish soldiers both 
overseas and in the U.S.  In 2010, 
Temple Beth David has sent care 
packages for Purim, Pesach and Rosh 
Hashanah. 
If you would like to contribute to the 
Soldiers Project please send a check 

made payable to Temple Beth David 
(place Soldiers Package Project on the 
memo line) to the Temple at 3200 St. 
Paul Blvd., Rochester, N.Y 14617. To 
volunteer, contact Project Coordinator 
Keith Freedman at kdfreedy@aol.com. 
 
Special thanks must be given to: Rabbi 
Aviva Berg of Temple Beth David and 
the principals, staff and students of all 
the schools that contributed to make 
this project such a success. 

Hanukkah Celebrated Worldwide by Servicemen  
Keith Freedman, volunteer coordinator, TBD Soldier’s Project kdfreedy@aol.com 

Wow, the year is moving fast!  For 
those lucky enough to be at the He-
brew School's entertaining plays last 
Sunday, they saw a wonderful show.  
Each grade level put on a short play to 
demonstrate different mitzvot that the 
Torah teaches everyone.  There was a 
play about being kind and including 
others, and another about lighting 
shabbos candles.  The Hineni class 

taught everyone a wonderful, new 
song, with our cantor, Sam on the gui-
tar, about identifying with Judaism and 
other Jews. Every class did a wonder-
ful job.  . Our children and parents, as 
well as members of the congregation, 
enjoyed a wonderful Hanukkah Dinner, 
sponsored by Sisterhood,  on the 
eighth night, with delicious lakes, 
quiche, and doughnuts for everyone. 

Coming in the next few weeks will be 
the annual art show and all the class-
rooms art projects will be proudly dis-
played in the social hall.  Also, look for 
more information about the beautiful  
Havdallah program coming soon.  It 
was a so successful last year that it is 
becoming an annual event.   

Hebrew School News 
Joan Papkin, VP Education Jjbp58@aol.com   
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Please Note: Every effort is made to 
ensure accuracy in the Bulletin.   
Please let us know if an error is made 
and we will ensure a correction is noted 
in the next Bulletin.  
DAVID SOLOMON FUND 

In Memory of: 
Golde M. Hersch 
 Knights of Pythias 
 Carl & Judy Levy 
 Anita & Scott Bauman 
 Helen S. Klein 
 Dorothy Sherr 
Michael Simon 
 Sam & Sandra Cohen 
Continued Recovery (correction) 
Ayala Emmett 
Jay Cohen 
Jim Anderson 
Helen Kashtan 
 Scott & Anita Bauman 
Get Well Wishes 
Lois Markus 
 Rich & Debbie Steinfeld 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Lori Davis 
Scott Davis 
Ellen Duchano 
Sue Drexler 
         Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
LIBRARY FUND 
In Memory of: 
Irwin Halpern 
 Phyllis Hirsch 
 Debi Boyer 
 Susan Hirsch 
Herbert Hirsch 
 Phyllis Hirsch 
 Debi Boyer 
 Susan Hirsch 
 
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND 

Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Dave Phillips 
 Debbie Phillips 
 
 
 

GILBERT ROSENBAUM FUND 
In Memory of: 
Evelyn Lovinger 
Barbara Allman Kurtz 
Ethel Cohen 
Minnie Flaxman 
 Morris & Sylvia Lovinger 
Muriel Katz 
 Morris & Sylvia Lovinger 
 Alan, Steve, & Doug Rosenbaum 
Get Well Wishes 
Dave Phillips 
 Morris & Sylvia Lovinger 
 
MITZVAH / KIDDUSH FUND 
In Memory of: 
Golde Hersch 
Harold “Red” Hoffman 
 Fronie Hoffman 
Don Gallant 
 Annette Applebaum 
In Appreiation of All You Do 
Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 Fronie Hoffman 
Mazel Tov on Receiving Award 
Esther Conwell Rothberg 
 Art & Ida Dell 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Shira Presberg 
Merrie Franklin 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
TORAH REPAIR FUND 
In Memory of: 
Leon Alent  
 by his children & grandchildren 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Ann Howell 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
In Appreciation  
Bell Price 
 Ida Dell 
 
USY/KADIMA FUND 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Stephen Papkin 
Sara Steinfeld 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
 
 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In Memory of: 
Harold & Selma Kay 
 Stephen & Marcia Kay 
Harry H. Stein 
Michael Greenberg 
 Marsha Greenberg 
In Appreciation  
Rabbi Aviva Berg  
 Zvi & Shoshana Brayman 
In Appreciation of Kindness Rec’d 
Rabbi Berg & Arthur Bernberg 
 Dave & Florence Phillips 
In Appreciation of Help and Support 
in time of Mourning 
Rabbi Aviva Berg  
 Abe Hersch and family 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Rabbi Aviva Berg 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
RABBI SKOPITZ YOUTH FUND 
In Memory of: 
Joseph A. Levy 
 Theodore & Shirley Levy 
Claire Engel 
 Jerald & Beverly Engel 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Annette Strassman 
Keenan Bloom 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
SHIVA CHEVRA FUND 
In Memory of: 
Fanny Rose 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
MARSHA FISHMAN FUND 
In Memory of: 
Abe Fishman 
 Harold & Dolly Fishman 
Joseph Klein 
 Helen S. Klein 
Get Well Wishes 
Lois Markus 
Jeffrey Wicks 
 Annette Shapiro 
 
 

Donations Received November 1 to November 30, 2010 
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  תיקון עולם

Tikkun Olam 
 

To the TBD Congregation: 
Last year we were at a Bat 

Mitzvah at Temple Beth El.  As 
part of the announcements they 
explained their "mitzvah of the 

month."  We recognized that this 
is an area that TBD has not 

participated in fully in the past 
few years, so we decided to 

initiate a committee and some 
projects.  We have collected 
food, #5 plastics, apples and 

school supplies; we have 
volunteered at the cemetery and 

at Food Link.  Some of the 
projects have been well 

supported by the congregation; 
some less so.  Honestly it is not 
clear that tikkun olam projects 

are a priority for this community. 
 
 

  For this month please respond 
to us (shelli.asher@gmail.com or 
marcy.berger@gmail.com) and 
let us know if it is important to 

you that we continue and let us 
know what project(s) you are 
willing to participate in for the 

upcoming year. 
 

Thank you!  Happy 2011! 
Marcy Berger and Shelli Asher 

 

 

Save the date!   
The Temple Beth David Hebrew School  

Art Show Opening will be on  Sunday, Feb. 13! 
Come and enjoy students’ work  

in the social hall 11am-Noon  

Don’t Miss It! 
 

The 2nd Annual Community 
Havdalah Party 

 

 Saturday, January 22  
from 6:30 to 8:30 pm.   

 

There will be singing, dancing and storytelling 
by local professional storyteller Jay Stetzer.   

 

Come extend the joy of  Shabbat and welcome  
the new week with the TBD community! 

TZEDAKAH OPPORTUNITY 
Did you know?? STAPLES allows Temple to recycle up to 10 
printer cartridges each month and receive $2 each in Staples 
Rewards credit to use in purchasing office supplies.  Please drop 
off your printer cartridges-- we will recycle them! 
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Mah Jong Mania and Brunch! 
Play --  Eat -- Kibbitz -- Order 2011 MahJong cards 

Sunday, January 9,  starting at 10:15 am 
Learn to play, teach someone to play, or just hang out and kibbitz.  

If you have a mah jong set please bring it! 
Plan to order your 2011 Mah Jong cards during this program.  

We will have the sign up sheets, so all TBD Members  

can order their cards together.  
 

If you would like to attend, but need transportation,  

please contact Karen Zivan: 385-8668.  

SAVE THE DATESAVE THE DATESAVE THE DATESAVE THE DATE    
    

Sunday, February 27, 2011Sunday, February 27, 2011Sunday, February 27, 2011Sunday, February 27, 2011    
            7pm 7pm 7pm 7pm     

    

Coffee, dessert, musicCoffee, dessert, musicCoffee, dessert, musicCoffee, dessert, music    
    

Welcome to My Mid-Life CrisisWelcome to My Mid-Life CrisisWelcome to My Mid-Life CrisisWelcome to My Mid-Life Crisis    
    

featuring our own Bonnie Abramsfeaturing our own Bonnie Abramsfeaturing our own Bonnie Abramsfeaturing our own Bonnie Abrams    
    
Details to come, tickets go on sale in January!Details to come, tickets go on sale in January!Details to come, tickets go on sale in January!Details to come, tickets go on sale in January!    

The Ziegler School of Rabbinic 
Studies made history when it opened 
the first independent rabbinical school 
on the West Coast. While they take 
pride in being history-makers and 
serving as pioneers in the 
Conservative Jewish community. First 
and foremost, they are a full-fledged 
five-year rabbinical school that values 
rigorous scholarship, embraces the 
splendors of spirituality, and provides 
their students with vast opportunities 
to grow intellectually and spiritually.    

Rabbi Aviva Berg excelled 
academically, grew spiritually, and was 
ordained by The Ziegler School of 
Rabbinic Studies.  Please donate as 
generously as you can to the 
Sisterhood Torah Fund; your 
contributions directly support both The 
Ziegler School of Rabbinic Studies and 
the Jewish Theological Seminary.  Call 
Annette Shapiro at 586-7849 or visit 
http://www.jtsa.edu/Supporters/
Torah_Fund.xml for more information 
or to make a contribution. 

Sisterhood Torah Fund 
Annette Shapiro, Sisterhood Torah Fund Coordinator  585-586-7849 
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Our Sincerest 
Condolences 

to the friends and family of: 
 

Allen Lederman 
Mac Gan 
Muriel Katz 

Shiva Chevra Volunteers Needed! 
 

Please contact Merrie Franklin at  
merrie_franklin@yahoo.com to have your name added 
to the list of congregants who are contacted to attend a 
minyan and support a family in mourning.  
 

Thank you in advance for your support. 

   
All in the Family   To submit information, contact the Temple Office at 266-3223 

  
 
  

 

Name    Date  
Sarah Wolbert   Jan. 1  
Shirley Frank   Jan. 3  
Aaron Freedman   Jan. 3  
Brian Wasserman  Jan. 3  
Marci Snider   Jan. 7  
Paul Eissenstat   Jan. 8  
Bruce Goldin   Jan. 8  
Harold Feinberg   Jan. 9  
Hannah Eckhaus  Jan. 12  
Susan Baruch   Jan. 15  
Sandra Brenner   Jan. 16  
Melissa Meynadasy  Jan. 16  
Fronie Hoffman   Jan. 17  
Irvin Katz   Jan. 17  
Benjamin Duchano  Jan. 18  
David Langmann  Jan. 18  
Dorothy Schiller   Jan. 19  
Felice Harris   Jan. 21  
Sarah Duchano   Jan. 23  
Ellie Spivak   Jan. 23  
Linda Servetnick  Jan. 25  
Sarisa Zoghlin   Jan. 27  
Annette Shapiro   Jan. 28   

January Birthdays 

Moving temporarily? Please let us know and save us costly fees 
charged by the post office. (It will also ensure you get the 
bulletin while you are away.) Then give us a call or send an 
email when you are coming back home. THANK YOU! 
Call 266-3223 OR templebd@rochester.rr.com 

January Anniversaries 

Please note that the MiSheh Berakh list was 
cleared as of Dec. 31.  Feel free to call in or 
email Maria any time after Jan. 2 to add folks 
back onto the list.  

Harold & Dolly Fishman  January 25 
Philip & Rachel Weinstein  January 26  
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THANK YOU! On Sunday, November 21st advisor, Moshe Lewis, led the Kadima group in rak-
ing the middle and front lawns of the Temple property as a reverse fundraiser.  The group filled 
more than 40 bags with leaves, and their efforts saved the Temple from hiring outside services 
to rake.  Many thanks go out to Moshe, the Presberg/Berger, Eckhaus,  Servetnick/Lande, and 
Franklin families.  Stay tuned for upcoming Kadima events! 
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Name               Observed Jewish 
E. Edward Hersch  Jan. 1 Tevet 25 
Sheldon Himmelstein Jan. 1 Tevet 25 
Reuben Robbins  Jan. 1 Tevet 25 
Jacob Michael Ouriel Jan. 2 Tevet 26 
Esther Prives  Jan. 2 Tevet 26 
Betty Rose Altman  Jan. 3 Tevet 27 
Rae Goldman  Jan. 3 Tevet 27 
Benita Hernandez  Jan. 3 Tevet 27 
Herbert Kraus  Jan. 3 Tevet 27 
Anne S. Levin  Jan. 3 Tevet 27 
Jacob Marcusfield  Jan. 3 Tevet 27 
Max Schwartz  Jan. 3 Tevet 27 
Morris Blass  Jan. 4 Tevet 28 
George Geiger  Jan. 4 Tevet 28 
Ethel Hersch  Jan. 4 Tevet 28 
Sarah Safrin  Jan. 4 Tevet 28 
Blanche Levine  Jan. 5 Tevet 29 
Benjamin Rosenbaum Jan. 5 Tevet 29 
Ralph Saffer  Jan. 5 Tevet 29 
Esther Aroesty  Jan. 6 Shevat 1 
Rita Kazdan  Jan. 6 Shevat 1 
Dorette Arditi  Jan. 7 Shevat 2 
Geraldine Demayo  Jan. 8 Shevat 3 
Milton Grossman  Jan. 8 Shevat 3 
Phillip Gutterman  Jan. 8 Shevat 3 
Sadie Gutterman  Jan. 8 Shevat 3 
Yuda Kinel  Jan. 8 Shevat 3 
L. Grant Meeker  Jan. 8 Shevat 3 
Zivan William  Jan. 8 Shevat 3 
Isadore Goldberg  Jan. 9 Shevat 4 
Dora Yates  Jan. 9 Shevat 4 
Harry Brothman  Jan. 10 Shevat 5 
Max Mendel Feldman Jan. 10 Shevat 5 
Norman Gilman  Jan. 10 Shevat 5 
Rose Schwartz  Jan. 10 Shevat 5 
Selma Kay  Jan. 11 Shevat 6 
Louis Pulvino  Jan. 11 Shevat 6 
Nathan Rabinowitz  Jan. 11 Shevat 6 
Ada Rosenthal  Jan. 11 Shevat 6 
Abe Rousso  Jan. 11 Shevat 6 
Louis Egar  Jan. 12 Shevat 7 
Hiram L. Moss  Jan. 12 Shevat 7 
Harry Rosenthal  Jan. 12 Shevat 7 
Arthur Bauman  Jan. 13 Shevat 8 
Ida Gertzog  Jan. 13 Shevat 8 
Laurie Feuerstein Walsh Jan. 13 Shevat 8 
Wolf Kenig  Jan. 14 Shevat 9 
Jacob Levine  Jan. 14 Shevat 9 
Max Ostroff  Jan. 14 Shevat 9 
Regina Schier  Jan. 14 Shevat 9 
Bertha Dobkin  Jan. 15 Shevat 10 
Samuel Donsky  Jan. 15 Shevat 10 
Daniel Hirsch  Jan. 15 Shevat 10 
Adelaide Kalin  Jan. 15 Shevat 10 

Name   Observed  Jewish 
Shulamite Lieberman Jan. 15 Shevat 10 
Julius Himmelstein  Jan. 16 Shevat 11 
Minnie Haymoff  Jan. 17 Shevat 12 
Judy Craw  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
Tova Gitel  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
Paula Hecht  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
Morris Klein  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
George Moidel  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
Michael Ruskin  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
Tova Samuels  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
Lee Schwartz  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
Don Vanas  Jan. 18 Shevat 13 
Dorothy Schwartz  Jan. 19 Shevat 14 
Rochelle Singer  Jan. 19 Shevat 14 
Ida "Toots" Skopitz Jan. 20 Shevat 15 
Charles Jaffey  Jan. 21 Shevat 16 
Max Kazdan  Jan. 22 Shevat 17 
Lillian Levitt  Jan. 22 Shevat 17 
Pauline Eve Chait  Jan. 23 Shevat 18 
Jerome Fain  Jan. 23 Shevat 18 
David Karin  Jan. 23 Shevat 18 
Nathan Weinstein  Jan. 23 Shevat 18 
Charles Conwell  Jan. 24 Shevat 19 
Mollie Kessler  Jan. 24 Shevat 19 
Garson Kleinberg  Jan. 24 Shevat 19 
David Nussbaum  Jan. 24 Shevat 19 
Alfred Stiller  Jan. 24 Shevat 19 
Max Gordon  Jan. 25 Shevat 20 
Martha Greenberg  Jan. 25 Shevat 20 
Thomas Kaufman  Jan. 25 Shevat 20 
Dora Lambert  Jan. 25 Shevat 20 
Maurice Stein  Jan. 25 Shevat 20 
Samara Beth Anderson Jan. 26 Shevat 21 
Miriam Bauman  Jan. 26 Shevat 21 
David Garey  Jan. 26 Shevat 21 
Rose Kurlanshik  Jan. 26 Shevat 21 
Alexander Phillips  Jan. 26 Shevat 21 
Rose Shear  Jan. 26 Shevat 21 
Abraham Wasserman Jan. 26 Shevat 21 
Anna Berkov  Jan. 27 Shevat 22 
Dorothy Silberberg  Jan. 27 Shevat 22 
Maurice Epstein  Jan. 28 Shevat 23 
Carl Schwartz  Jan. 28 Shevat 23 
Rose Grossman  Jan. 29 Shevat 24 
Rose Kessler  Jan. 29 Shevat 24 
Edith Kopen  Jan. 29 Shevat 24 
Florence Levinson  Jan. 29 Shevat 24 
Evelyn Gan  Jan. 30 Shevat 25 
Gertrude Goldberg  Jan. 30 Shevat 25 
Beatrice Markus  Jan. 30 Shevat 25 
Harmon Creson  Jan. 31 Shevat 26 
Herman Miller  Jan. 31 Shevat 26 
Harry Sharfstein  Jan. 31 Shevat 26 

Yahrzeits From  Jan. 1 to Jan. 31 (Tevet 25 to Shevat 26, 5771) 
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 Temple Beth David Bulletin 

 

 

Minimum Donations 
 

Greeting Card Mailed Out  $7.50 ea.       
3 or more Memorial or  $6.00 ea. 
    Greeting Cards ($18.00) 
 

Tree of Life Leaf $72.00 
Siddur Sim Shalom $30.00 
HH Prayer Book $25.00 
Etz Hayim  $75.00 
Basic Kiddush $72.00 
Cholent Sponsor $18.00 
Wine/Challah Sponsor $18.00 
 

Memorial Plaque    $270.00 
     Non Member $414.00 
 

Cemetery Plots In Riverside 
     Member $600.00 
     Non-Member $800.00 

385-1006 
Lynn Baker-Alent 

Send a Card to a friend or loved one!  
 
 

Make checks payable to: Temple Beth David, 3200 St. Paul Blvd., Rochester, NY 14617  
 
Date ____________    Amount enclosed $__________ (minimum donation $7.50) 

Address: 
From:  _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 

 
To:  ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 

Reason for Card/Message:  
 

Fund :  � D. Solomon     � M. Fishman    � Rabbi Skopitz Youth Fund � Temple Residence 
 � Mitzvah/Kiddush  � TBD Capital Improvement  � Library � H. Kraus/Adult Ed. 
 � Torah Repair Fund   � USY/Kadima   � Shiva Chevra    � Rabbi Discretionary’s Fund 
 
Minimum Donation is $7.50. If no fund is specified, David Solomon Building Fund will be named.  
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Temple Funds: 
• Capital Improvement Fund 
• David Solomon Memorial Building Fund  
• Gilbert Rosenbaum Fund  
• Herb Kraus Adult Education Fund 
• Library Fund                
• Mitzvah Kiddush Fund 

• Marsha Fishman Memorial Education Fund 
• Rabbi Skopitz Memorial Youth Fund 
• Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

• Shiva Chevra Fund 

• Temple Residence Fund 

• Torah Repair Fund 

• USY/Kadima Fund 

Executive Officers: 
 

President: Martin Presberg 
Vice Presidents: 
• Administration: Helen Kashtan 
• Finance: Sy Zivan  
• Ritual: Gary Cohen 
• Education: Joan Papkin 
• Building: Scott Davis, Ed Drexler  
• Recording Secretary: Lewis Rothberg  

Temple Activity Chairs: 
 

Judaica Shop:  Linda Servetnick 
Men’s Club:  Jonathan Papkin 
Sisterhood: Debbie Steinfeld & Jackie Kaufman 
Bikkur Cholim: Karen Zivan 
Bulletin Folding:  Dorothy Sherr 
Book of Remembrance: C. Halpern & D. Steinfeld 
Bingo: Sylvia Roth 
Shiva Chevra: Merrie Franklin 
Kadima Advisor: Moshe Lewis 
Website Coordinators: Mike Berke, Neal Eckhaus 
 

Temple Office:  Maria Dewhirst      266-3223 
Temple Website: http:/tbdrochester.org  
Email: office@tbdrochester.org  

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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